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MINUTES

Groton Electric Light Department





June 21, 2019
Present:  Commissioners Easom, Hersh & Lindemer; Manager Kelly and Business Manager Lemire
Also Present: Selectpersons Becky Pine and John Reilly

The meeting was called to order at 1:05 p.m.
GREEN COMMUNITIES

Ms. Pine introduced herself and Mr. Reilly and explained that Mr. Reilly will be taking over as the liaison between the Town Select Board and the Groton Electric Light Department.
Ms. Pine discussed the town passage of the article to accept the stretch code in reference to the Green Communities Act.  She wanted to clarify some information for Mr. Hersh because he stated some concerns regarding accepting future versions of the stretch code once town meeting approved the article. She agreed they would have to accept future versions, but also explained that if the stretch code becomes too restrictive, it can also be removed with a town meeting vote.

She reviewed the criteria and discussed the purpose for becoming a “green community”– mainly to apply for various state grants.
She invited the commissioners to attend a “Green Communities” meeting on Monday, June 24, 2019 at 1:00 p.m.  The Board agreed that Mr. Hersh would represent Groton Electric at the meeting.  Mr. Easom and Mr. Kelly said they would also attend.
After some additional discussion, Ms. Pine and Mr. Reilly thanked the Board and left the meeting at 1:45 p.m.
NEW RATE
New Rate Design is an ongoing topic.  Mr. Kelly wanted to discuss some assumptions when determining real-time pricing.  He discussed wind in particular because wind has fixed costs no matter the time of day or if it’s producing electricity or not.  He wanted some clarification on how to model new rates.  Do we use the cost per kWh over the total of the year or the cost per hour over the year?
Much discussion ensued.  Mr. Kelly noted that the main goal is to lower the bills of customers that are currently paying more than their share of our capacity and transmission costs, along with lowering GELD’s costs.  Mr. Easom is creating a macro-based program for GELD to look at real cost of power at each hour of the day.  He wants to continue tweaking the program and reviewing the data before making any recommendations.
Mr. Kelly noted that Mr. Nikolic from RenwAI is also getting close to algorithms that will model customer behavior so that he can begin to test rate scenarios that may modify that behavior. He has been analyzing GELD’s meter data and working with Mr. Kelly to understand GELD’s costs and rates. 
NEW/OTHER BUSINESS 
No New/Other business
It was agreed that the next regular meeting is scheduled for Monday, July 15, 2019 at 5:00 p.m.

Agenda items having been concluded, the meeting adjourned at 2:45 p.m.







Respectfully submitted,




















Tammi Lemire
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